
No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/PGM ( Pers. )/2022/02       Dated    20.06.2022

To

The PGM ( Pers. )

BSNL Corporate Office , New Delhi- 110 001.

Sub: Consideration of regular promotions from PS to PPS to fill up all the vacant

posts in Corporate office & Field units –reg.

Ref: BSNL Corporate office Letter No.4-02/2021-Restg. Dated 24.11.2021

Respected Sir,

As per the order under reference post VRS restructuring of the manpower

37 Nos. of PPS posts in field units and 3 Nos of PPS posts in Corporate office have been

sanctioned.

Almost all the PPS working prior to VRS has already been either retired on

superannuation or has opted for VRS and almost all these 37 posts in field units and 3

posts in Corporate Office are lying vacant since November 2021. Whereas many no. of

PSs are waiting for their next promotion for more than 10-15 years for want of vacancies

in the PPS posts.

Though, BSNL Corporate office has taken initiative to fill up all the post VRS posts

in all the streams after the post VRS manpower restructuring, these posts of PPS being

Circle Cadre, has not filled up so far and the Circle administration is not taking any action

to fill up these vacancies for want of instruction from BSNL Corporate office to conduct

the DPC and fill up the vacancies.

Considering the above facts, it is kindly requested to your good self to issue

necessary instructions to all the field units/BSNL Corporate office to start the process

for conduction of the DPC from PS to PPS promotion at the earliest to avoid further

resentment, de-motivation and frustration among the long awaited executives in the

PS cadre as there is no any court case is pending in this PS grade.

Yours sincerely

Thanking you,

,


